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Tell Your Legislator to Say “No” to School Vouchers

 Send this letter to your representatives to encourage them to oppose legislation creating school voucher programs or any other program that provides public funds for private schools, such as education savings accounts (ESAs) or tax credits. Those sections highlighted in yellow should be customized to fit your state context. If you would like to further customize the letter, suggestions for how to do so can be found at the bottom of this document.

	Who Do I Send My Letter To? 

You can find the contact information for your state representatives here. We suggest that you send your letter to your governor, state senator, and member of your state’s House of Representatives.



Sample Letter
[Your Name]
[Your Address]
[City, State, ZIP Code]
[Email Address]

[Date]
[Legislator’s Name]
[Office Address]
[City, State, ZIP Code]

Dear [Legislator’s Position & Name],

I am writing to you as a concerned constituent and [Insert other descriptors - parent, student, educator, etc.] from [Your City/State]. I am deeply invested in the well-being of our community and its students, and for this reason strongly oppose [Bill Number/Name]. Public schools are the bedrock of our communities and our democracy. This proposed legislation will harm students by directing much-needed funds away from the public school system and toward private schools that lack accountability and discriminate against students. This will decrease student achievement, weaken community bonds, deepen socio-economic divides, and lead to a more stratified education system that fails to provide all students with the high-quality education they deserve. 
School voucher programs undermine public education by diverting taxpayer dollars away from public schools. Our state only has so much funding, and any money spent on voucher programs is money that could be used to support our public school system -- a system that has been consistently underfunded for decades. Additionally, investments in school voucher programs have been linked to decreases in funding for public schools by as much as 12%. With less funding, public schools may have to cut programs, extracurricular activities, and support services. These cuts can lead to layoffs or hiring freezes, resulting in larger class sizes and reduced individual attention for students who choose to remain in public school.  Furthermore, because most families who use school voucher programs can already afford private school, these programs create a new cost for the state. This is an additional expense we simply cannot afford, and it has already caused severe budget deficits in many states.
School voucher programs do not lead to better educational outcomes for students. The most recent research clearly shows that voucher programs have a negative impact on student achievement. Two different studies of Louisiana’s school voucher program found that students performed worse on standardized tests compared with their peers in public schools. In fact, Louisiana’s voucher program had a larger negative impact on student achievement than COVID-19 interruptions to learning. Similar decreases in student achievement were found in Indiana,  Ohio, and Washington D.C.’s voucher programs. These impacts have been observed over multiple years, meaning they cannot be explained by students simply adjusting to new environments, but instead point to the negative impacts of voucher programs themselves. Furthermore, because students leave voucher programs at such high rates, these programs can continue to harm students even after they return to public school. Switching schools frequently has been linked to academic decline in core subjects like math and reading, as well as social-emotional distress. It is understandable why families whose public schools have been under-resourced and underserving their children for far too long would want something better. However, the research clearly shows that school voucher programs are not the answer and do not help students excel academically.
I am also deeply concerned about the lack of true educational choice a school voucher program will create. I acknowledge that parents deserve a range of educational options for their students, but school voucher programs do not expand educational choices for all parents. The cost of private school tuition is often far higher than the amount of funds any school voucher provides, and private schools often raise their tuition in response to the creation of voucher programs, sometimes by as much as 25%. This means that even with a voucher, private schools will remain out of reach for most low-income families. Additionally, unlike public schools, private schools can, and frequently do, discriminate against students who have traditionally been shut out from educational opportunity. Private schools often have admissions policies that discriminate against certain groups of students, such as students with disabilities, students with low test scores, students who identify as LGBTQIA+, multilingual students, students with a history of suspensions or expulsions, and students from religious minorities.  This discrimination not only undermines our commitment as a state to providing all children with access to a quality education, but it also increases segregation and leaves public schools with fewer resources to educate students with the largest educational needs.
Finally, I am alarmed by the lack of oversight and accountability measures incorporated into [Bill #/Name]. A fundamental pillar of our democracy is the right to hold our government accountable and ensure it is effectively using taxpayer funds to serve the public. The lack of financial oversight for private schools accepting public funds makes this proposed program ripe for fraud and misuse, something that has already happened in states like North Carolina and Arizona. Furthermore, because private schools are often not required to administer statewide standardized tests or participate in statewide accountability systems, the public has no way of knowing if private schools are using taxpayer funds to effectively educate students. This lack of oversight can lead to a fragmented educational system where students have widely different educational experiences, making it difficult to ensure that all students receive a high-quality education.
For these reasons and more, I urge you to vote against [Bill #/Name] and instead continue to invest in the public schools that over 90% of students attend. Our public school system is by no means perfect but abandoning it for a private system that lacks accountability and caters to a select few is not the solution. Educators understand this, which is why both the National Education Association and the American Federation of Teachers have publicly opposed vouchers. This underscores the widespread recognition among educators of the harm that school voucher programs can cause to students and communities, including increased financial strain, increased segregation, reduced accountability, and the amplification of challenges in educating all students effectively. By voting “no” on [Bill Number/Name], you will be supporting the public school system that forms the basis of our community and our democracy.

For more detailed information on the impact of school voucher programs, you can visit the EdTrust website. Thank you for your time and consideration. I look forward to working with you to oppose this harmful legislation and I am hopeful for the future of public education. 

Sincerely,
[Your Name]
Tips on How to Customize Your Letter
While not required, customizing your letter to fit your interests and those of your audience increase its impact. Below are some tips for how to do so.

Additional Arguments Against School Vouchers
You can expand upon or incorporate the following arguments into your letter based on which ones matter most to you or which ones you believe would resonate most with your representative.
1. Increased Inequality: School voucher programs disproportionately benefit families who can already afford private school tuition, thereby widening the gap between affluent and low-income families. This is due to the additional costs associated with attending private school, and the fact that most students who use these programs come from private schools. This can lead to increased social and educational inequalities within the community.
2. Segregation: School voucher programs can contribute to socioeconomic, racial, and academic segregation. More financially advantaged families may move their children to private schools, leaving public schools with a higher concentration of financially disadvantaged students, which can exacerbate segregation and inequality. This is by design, as school voucher programs were first created in the 1950s as a response to school desegregation efforts. At the time, they provided funds for white students to leave the public school system and instead attend all-white “segregation academies.” 
3. Community Fragmentation: Public schools often serve as community hubs, fostering a sense of community and engagement. When students leave public schools for private ones, this can weaken community ties and reduce local support for public schools and communal activities.
4. Strain on Public Resources: As more students leave public schools, these schools may struggle to maintain staff, programs, and facilities with reduced funding. This can create a cycle of decline, making it harder for remaining students to receive a quality education and putting additional strain on public resources.
5. Economic Consequences: The decline in public school quality can negatively impact local property values and deter families from moving into the community. This can have broader economic repercussions, affecting local businesses and the overall economic health of the area. Additionally, the cost of school voucher programs can have a disastrous impact on states’ budgets, requiring them to decrease funding for other public services. 
6. Loss of Public Control: Public schools are governed by elected boards, allowing community members to have a say in how schools are run. School voucher programs shift control to private entities, reducing public influence and oversight in education decisions.
7. Reduced Social Cohesion: Public schools bring together children from diverse backgrounds, promoting social cohesion and understanding. School vouchers can lead to a more fragmented education system where students are divided along socioeconomic lines, reducing opportunities for social interaction and community building.
Researching Your Legislator’s Stances and Interests
Researching your legislator’s stances and positions is crucial for effective advocacy, understanding the political landscape, ensuring accountability and transparency, and making informed voting decisions. Being informed empowers you to actively participate in the democratic process and contribute to the betterment of your community and society. Below are some tips for researching your legislator so that you can further tailor your letter to fit their interests.
1. Official Website: Start here. This often includes your legislator's biography, committee assignments, sponsored bills, and policy positions.
2. Voting Records: See how your legislator has voted on similar issues in the past. Websites like Vote Smart and GovTrack provide comprehensive voting records.
3. Press Releases and News Articles: See what issues your legislator has been actively discussing or promoting.
4. Social Media: Legislators often use social media to communicate their priorities and opinions, so follow them on X (Twitter), Facebook, and Instagram. 
5. Town Halls and Public Meetings: Attending these events is an opportunity to hear directly from your legislator about current issues.
6. Interest Groups and Endorsements: Endorsements and ratings from various interest groups can give insight into your legislator’s alignments and priorities.
7. Legislative Committees: Find out which committees your legislator serves on. Committee assignments often reflect areas of interest and influence.
Keeping Your Letter Clear and Concise
1. Start With a Strong Opening. Clearly state the purpose of your letter in the first few sentences. Identify yourself as a constituent and mention the specific bill or issue you are writing about.
2. Be Direct and Specific. Focus on the key points you want to make. Avoid unnecessary details or tangents. Give each paragraph a clear purpose.
3. Use Plain Language. Write as if you are explaining the issue to someone without a background in the topic. Avoid jargon and technical terms. 
4. Short Sentences and Paragraphs. Use short sentences to improve readability. Keep paragraphs short and focused on a single idea.
5. Highlight Key Points. Use bullet points or numbered lists to make the letter easier to skim and understand.
6. Personalize Your Message. Include a related personal story or anecdote to make the letter more engaging.
7. Be Polite and Respectful. Maintain a courteous tone throughout the letter. Even if you are passionate about the issue, avoid being confrontational.
8. Conclude with a Clear Request. End with a clear and specific request, such as asking the legislator to support or oppose a bill. Thank them for their time and consideration.

Following Up With Your Legislator
While not necessary, after sending your letter you can follow up to see if your legislator’s stance on the issue has changed. You can do so by sending another letter, calling your legislator’s office, or even visiting their office if possible. Be sure to wait a reasonable amount of time (at least 2-3 weeks) before following up and begin by providing a summary of your original letter before asking if there are any updates regarding your legislator’s thinking on this topic. 
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